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May 13, 2014

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF SHELBY SIDEWALK COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY, MAY 13, 2014 IN THE LOWER LEVEL CONFERENCE ROOM, 52700 VAN DYKE, SHELBY TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN.
The meeting was called to order at 5:03 p.m. by Craig Cowper.
Members Present:
Craig Cowper, Mary Beth Zinn, Russ Matika, Stanley Grot, Susan Rohall (arrived at 5:17 PM) 
Members Absent:
Gus Pikula, and Phil Lauwers (both excused)
Also Present:
Carol Thurber, Township Engineer’s Office
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
MOTION by Zinn, supported by Grot, to approve the minutes of the February 11, 2014 meeting as submitted.
Motion carried

MOTION by Zinn, supported by Matika, to approve the minutes of the April 8, 2014 meeting as submitted.

Motion carried.

BUSINESS FROM THE FLOOR

No visitors present.
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mrs. Thurber stated the Board has approved the 2014 Sidewalk Priority List and the DPW has begun the acquisition of the easements.  She will follow-up on that weekly.
Mr. Cowper stated that on April 6th the Township Board approved the 2014 Priority List and thanked Mr. Grot and the other board members for their support of the Sidewalk Committee.

TOWNSHIP PLANNER’S REPORT

Mr. Wynn was not present.
OLD BUSINESS

a. 2014 Master Priority List Review

Nothing was discussed under this item.
b.  Engineer Invoices Review and Approve
Mr. Cowper is seeking approval of Fazal Khan Invoice #2014-417 for $127.50.

MOTION by Grot, supported by Matika, to approve the payment of Invoice #2014-417 in the amount of $127.50.

Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
Mr. Cowper emailed and provided samples to the committee of the Sidewalk Maintenance Program.  He mentioned that Mr. Matika had made some notations, and he will forward them to Mrs. Thurber.
CORRESPONDENCE

a. Review of correspondence with committee.

Mr. Cowper received correspondence from a student at Robert’s Elementary School. Mr. Cowper shared a letter regarding the lack of sidewalks in Shelby Township.  The student is especially interested in the area in front of Robert’s Elementary.  Mr. Cowper stated we have addressed this issue before and that it is part of the Macomb Orchard Trail.  We are waiting to see what will transpire there.  He will respond to the student and will monitor the issue for changes.
Mr. Cowper also received correspondence regarding having sidewalks installed in front of the bus stop on 25 Mile Road.  The resident has estimates and had intentions on attending the meeting this evening.  Mr. Cowper will contact the resident to obtain more information and will present it to the committee as soon as he can.

He further mentioned that he and Mrs. Thurber visited another site for a Mr. Oliver.  They walked the entire sidewalk, and he has video of the area.  

ADJOURNMENT

MOTION by Grot, supported by Matika, to adjourn the meeting.
The meeting adjourned at 5:25 p.m.

                                                             __________________________________

                              


   Craig Cowper, Chairman
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